
TO: CHILMARK SELECT BOARD 

10/14/2022 

The HAC held a meeting on October 7, 2022, One of the many items discussed at the meeting 
was traffic and parking enforcement in Menemsha. Traffic became the sole responsibility of the 
Harbor Department for the summer of 2022.As time went on there was improvement.Part of 
the improvement  was due to more Police presence starting in August.

The Harbor Advisory Committee would like to recommend to the select board that the 
Chilmark Police Department have a continued presence in Menemsha  to help the Harbor 
Department with the traffic and parking enforcement. It  appears there is a need for traffic 
officers on weekends beginning memorial day weekend through  July 1, full time July 1 through 
Labor day, and again on weekends through  Indigenous peoples day. Thank you for your time 
and consideration of this recommendation.


Jeffrey Maida

Chairman

Chilmark Harbor Advisory Committee



